Notice of Development of Rulemaking
DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION
State Board of Education
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:

6A-6.0576
CAPE Industry Certification Funding List

PURPOSE AND EFFECT: To specify the procedures and timelines for implementation of an industry certification process and adoption of the CAPE Industry Certification Funding List changes. This rule amendment will: 1) Adopt an updated CAPE Industry Certification Funding list which will impact funding calculations associated with industry certification attainment; 2) Add language on the implementation of 0.3 full-time equivalent student membership for student completion of at least three courses and an industry certification in a single career and technical education program or program of study; 3) Adopt the 2023-2024 Secondary Career and Technical Education (CTE) Program to Certification Linkages list for implementation of the 0.3 full-time equivalent student membership for student completion of at least three courses and an industry certification in a single career and technical education program or program of study.

SUBJECT AREA TO BE ADDRESSED: District and Florida College System institutions implementation of industry certification programs.

RULEMAKING AUTHORITY: 1001.02 (1), (2)(n), 1003.4203(5)(d), 1003.491(9), 1008.44, 1011.62(1), F.S.

LAW IMPLEMENTED: 1003.4203, (5)(d), 1003.491(9), 1003.492, 1003.493, 1003.4935, 1008.44, 1011.62(1), 1012.796, F.S.

IF REQUESTED IN WRITING AND NOT DEEMED UNNECESSARY BY THE AGENCY HEAD, A RULE DEVELOPMENT WORKSHOP WILL BE HELD AT THE DATE, TIME AND PLACE SHOWN BELOW:

DATE AND TIME: February 13, 2024, 3:00 p.m. – 4:00 p.m.

PLACE: https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/register/3417457396736421471

THE PERSON TO BE CONTACTED REGARDING THE PROPOSED RULE DEVELOPMENT AND A COPY OF THE PRELIMINARY DRAFT, IF AVAILABLE, IS: Tara Goodman, Vice Chancellor of Career and Adult Education, Division of Career and Adult Education, (850)245-9002 or tara.goodman@fldoe.org. To comment on this rule development or to request a rule development workshop, please go to https://web02.fldoe.org/rules or contact: Chris Emerson, Director, Office of Executive Management, (850)245-9601 or email Christian.Emerson@fldoe.org.

THE PRELIMINARY TEXT OF THE PROPOSED RULE DEVELOPMENT IS NOT AVAILABLE.
